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March 29, 2019

Mr. Dave MacDonald

Evergreen Environmental Technologies Corporation
Box 947

Minnedosa, MB ROJ 1EQ

Via email: evergreentech@xplornet.ca

Dear Mr. MacDonald:

Re:  Evergreen Environmental Technologies, Licence No. 270 HW R - Notice of
Alteration for Additional Household Hazardous Waste and Licence No. 2612 RR —
Extension request for Gasification Pilot Project.

Receipt of your January 15 and January 22, 2019 letters are acknowledged as a notice of
alteration in accordance with section 14 of The Environment Act.

Licence 270 HW R: The requested change to the Development as licenced is for
inclusion of additional types of household hazardous wastes, operated in accordance with
Product Care Association of Manitoba.

The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the Development as
Licensed is insignificant; therefore the additional household hazardous wastes have been
registered with the department for collection.

Licence 2612 RR: The requested change to the Development as licenced is for an
extension to March 31, 2021 to allow additional time, due to now having secured funding and
design/construction being undertaken.

The potential environmental effect of the requested change to the Development as
Licensed is insignificant, and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with section
14(2) of The Environment Act. In accordance with internal policy for pilot projects to operate
for one year; an extension is granted until March 31, 2020 for testing of the gasification system.
Please notify cory.graham@gov.mb.ca 5 days prior to the date of commissioning the gasification
system.




Due to changes to the Dangerous Goods Handling and Transportation Act in 2018,
Licence 2612 RR will be revised to include conditions from Licence 270 HW; for a single
licence issued to the Development.

Please be advised that this approval is contingent on the acceptance of a revised Licence
that will be issued in the near future. If you have any questions on this matter, please contact
Ms. Cory Graham at cory.graham(@gov.mb.ca or (204) 250-7645.

Yours sincerely,
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Tracey Braun, M.Sc.
Director

Environmental Approvals Branch

c¢: T. Prawdzik/ P. Crocker, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch
Public Registries




